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ProAssurance Corporation 
Policy Regarding Consideration of 

Director Candidates Nominated by Stockholders 
When a vacancy exists on the Board of Directors, the Nominating/Corporate Governance 

Committee will consider a nominee for a director candidate that has been proposed by a 
stockholder when such nomination has been submitted in accordance with the provisions 
contained in the Company's by-laws.  A vacancy does not exist where: 

• the Board of Directors desires to re-nominate an incumbent director for an 
additional term and such director has consented to stand for re-election and to 
serve if elected, or 

• the Nominating/Corporate Governance Committee has recommended to 
Board of Directors a candidate to fill a vacancy and, prior to the receipt of a 
properly submitted stockholder nomination, such nominee has agreed to stand 
for election and serve if elected. 

The Nominating/Corporate Governance Committee is responsible for determining the 
appropriate composition of the Board and for the selection of individual candidates consistent 
with such determination.  The Company's Corporate Governance Principles do not establish any 
firm requirement of minimum qualifications or skills that an individual candidate must possess.  
Rather, the Corporate Governance Principles direct the Committee to take into account all factors 
its considers appropriate, including a candidate's reputation for ethical business dealings, 
knowledge, skill, experience, expertise, and the extent to which the candidate would fill a present 
need in the composition of the Board.  Subject to the qualifications described above, the 
Committee will consider a director candidate nominated by a stockholder in the same manner as 
candidates brought before the Committee from other sources.  Generally, the Committee initially 
evaluates a prospective nominee on the basis of his or her resume and other background 
information that has been made available to the Committee.  A member of the 
Nominating/Corporate Governance Committee will contact for further review those candidates 
who the Committee believes are qualified, who may fulfill a specific board need and who would 
otherwise best make a contribution to the Board.  If, after further discussions with the candidate, 
and other further review and consideration as necessary, the Nominating/Corporate Governance 
Committee believes that it has identified a qualified candidate, it will make a recommendation to 
the Board. 

In accordance with Company's by-laws and the General Corporation Law of Delaware, 
the Board of Directors may, at any time, elect not to fill a vacancy arising on the Board.  The 
Board may elect not to recommend a director candidate nominated by a stockholder even if such 
director candidate is the only candidate submitted to the Nominating/Corporate Governance 
Committee to fill a vacancy. 


